
Friends of Gilcrest Wood and Meadow

Annual General Meeting

6.30pm, Wednesday 22nd April 2015, Fulwood Old Chapel, Whiteley Lane, Fulwood

MINUTES

Present: 

Management Committee - Teo Greenstreet (Chair), Debbie Siva-Jothy (Secretary), Richard McQuinn (Treasurer), Jon Holsgrove

Members - Sue Alston, Mary Axelby, Amanda Davey, Cath Richardson, Jenny Sewell, Dave Aspinall (Woodlands Manager, Sheffield City Council)
Apologies – none received
Teo Greenstreet (Chair), welcomed the Friends of Group and formally opened the AGM at 6.35pm. 
Teo Greenstreet began the meeting by confirming approval of the minutes of the 2014 AGM held 30th April 2014, which were available to see on the FoGWaM website www.fogwam.org .  

1) Friends of Gilcrest Wood and Meadow Activity report 2014- 15
Friends of Gilcrest Wood and Meadow (FoGWaM) was constituted at a public meeting on April 17th 2013 with the aim “to offer sympathetic care, conserve and encourage natural flora and fauna, and generally improve the wild space of Gilcrest Wood and Meadow that lies between Crimicar Lane, Castlewood Road/Drive and Canterbury Crescent and Hallamshire Drive”. The public meeting appointed a Chairperson, Secretary and Treasurer and Members of the Management Committee.
In 2014 the site was recognised as an Urban Nature Park.
On site Activity:

In the last year FoGWaM has undertaken 9 work days on site, and 1 family day involving almost 300 attendees, of which 20% were children under 18. There has been and an even mix of males and females attending. Work days have been led by Sheffield City Council Ranger Chris Roberts.

Activities undertaken at the work days through the year include:

· the construction and erection of 11 bird boxes

· litter clearance

· path clearing

· bluebell survey

· opening up of the canopy to the bilberries

· planting of donated trees 

· planting of 200 wild flower plugs

· construction of 27 steps 

· a start on the long-term project to maintain/rebuild the dry stone wall on the northern boundary to the site

· clearance under the feature oaks on the meadow

In addition, the FoGWaM website, built by local resident Jack Bartram, has been launched and now acts as a focal point for news. 

In order to achieve the above, funds have been raised through successful grant applications enabling the purchase of public liability insurance, birdboxes, and wildflower seeds and plugs. 

The management committee continues to work closely with Sheffield City Council through which a new mowing regime has been established for the meadow which is intended to protect site diversity by encouraging the growth of wildflowers on the meadow. 

Organisation activity:

Management plans:  
The management committee continue to keep a watchful eye on the development land on the Northern boundary of the site. The developer, Mr Sivil has been charged to liaise with Sheffield City Council over drainage plans for the site. As yet there has been no contact made, nor does there appear to be any development progress on site. 
Teo then played a short slideshow, portraying activities onsite through the year.

The report was proposed by Teo Greenstreet, seconded by Richard McQuinn and approved by the members.

2)  Financial Report

Richard McQuinn (Treasurer) presented a summary of finances highlighting the following:

Opening Balance:                                                             £533.31

Grant received (Sheffield City Council SW Sector):       £393.07

Spend:                                                                              £449.86

Year end Balance:




     £476.52

In addition to the above spend, payment for plug plants has yet to be taken. 

Approval of the report on finances was proposed by Richard McQuinn and seconded by Debbie Siva-Jothy.

3)  Election of Management Committee. 

Teo stated that the Management Committee were required to hold a minimum of 4 meetings a year and during the year the committee had met up to 10 times.
Teo Greenstreet, Debbie Siva-Jothy, Richard McQuinn and Jon Holsgrove put their names forward for re-election, Vanessa Roberts and Judith Beckingham were not present but had priorly indicated their intention to remain on the committee. 

As there were no additional volunteers to join the committee, re-election of the existing committee was proposed by Teo Greenstreet and seconded by Mary Axelby.
The following suggestions from the floor were made regarding support for the activities of the Management Committee:

· Starting of a Facebook page 

· Emailing the members/putting a notice on the website asking for volunteers for specific tasks such as leaflet drops

· “Door knocking” when next leafletting to engage residents with the work and activities of FoGWaM

The management committee agreed to discuss these options at future committee meetings.

4) The Management Plan

Teo ran through the Management Plan to update the meeting on progress to date. Referring to the original site survey map, Teo highlighted activity around the 18 management target notes, which were identified from the survey undertaken by Michael Senkans, aspiration for the site identified through subsequent public meetings, work on site during the work days, and a series of reviews by the Management Committee. 

Target Note

Action




Status

1 & 2 Wet Area
Reduce mowing/


√ complete

                                    plant wetland plants

3&4 Oaks

Cutback bramble/holly

√




Potential seating?


Agreed no seating

5 oak dominated 
path improvement to make

√ 

   Woodland

more accessible

6&8 bilberries

clear shading canopy


√ ongoing

7 fallen Ash

no action



no action

8 wall of Holly
clear taller vegetation


√ complete

10 Knotweed

spray




ongoing – additional site identified

Observation needed to ensure pods do not seed. Check w Chris Roberts re: next spray date scheduled?

11 Grassland

hourglass mowing regime

established, ongoing review

*12 Plantation

selected thinning of Sycamore, 
partial thinning on 5yr cycle commenced




Laurel, Bramble to drip line

13 Gilcrest Wood
Footpath review to safeguard animal   no footpaths added, deterred use of path




Species. Opening canopy at East end.  Canopy not opened. 11 birdboxes erected

14 Sustainable 
plan agreed. SCC confirm culvert 
  flow not confirmed

     Drainage

flow to Crimicar Lane

15 Boundary Trees
Tree Protection


ongoing monitoring

16 Fruit Trees

Clear area for fruit


√ complete




Tree planting

17 Entrance 

Bollards, seed planting,

√ complete

Improvement

notice board

*  Local resident, Amanda Davey, expressed security concerns over the clearing activity. Teo agreed to discuss these concerns during the next clearing activity. Local resident, Sue Alston, also suggested the replacement of the Laurel with a native screen be considered in the longer term. 

Additional Activity to consider
In addition to the ongoing activities around the target notes identified above, the following additional activities were proposed for consideration:

Activity




Need

1. Boundary wall improvements
Ongoing wall repair along the N boundary. Contractor    needed to repair wall at height

2. Meadow drainage/boardwalk
Major drainage project of central very wet area

3. Family Days
BBQ/Harvest event

4. Handrail
Steps adjacent to Castlewood Ct flats

5. Boundary survey
Detailed survey of full site boundary, adding footpaths 

and drainage

6. Clearance of leaf mould

Clear path behind Castlewood flats’ garages 

7. Bird Survey
With assistance of Sheffield University Birdwatching Society

Teo Greenstreet proposed that the Management Plan be adopted, this was seconded by Jonathan Holsgrove. 

5) Any other business

The dates for future Work days were announced as:

Sunday 14th June

Saturday 11th July

There being no further business, the Chair closed the meeting at 19.51.
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